(R-96-1256 Rev.)

RESOLUTION NUMBER R-287488

ADOPTED ON JUNE 10, 1996

WHEREAS, thé Public Safety & Neighborhood Services Committee
at its meeting on April 10, 1996 directed changgs to be made to
the City’s current parking meter system, including updating of
the meters to aécept multiple denominations of coins and prepaid .
electronic cards or’devices, in conformance wiFh City Manager’s
Report No. 96-81; NOW, THEREFORE,

BE IT RESOLVED, by the Council of The City éf San Diego,
that the Council hereby approves City Manager’s Report No. 96—81
fegarding-the conversion of parkiné meters to electronic meters 
which accept multiple denohinations of co%ns and. prepaid
electronic card devices, with the exceﬁtion éf the proposed in-
vehicle punch card option. | A

BE IT FURTHER}RESOLVED, that the City Council affirms the
City/s'two-year_commitment for thé complete conversion of parking
meters within,two,yearé; the méters to be physically converted
within one year for an amount not to exceed‘sé,OO0,000.

BE IT FURTHEﬁ RESOLVED, that the City Manager is hereby.
directed to: |

1. Proceed with a five-year lease puréhase option for
parking meters at a cost of $245,000 per“year.
| 2. Work with appfopriate Business Improvement Districts,
the Redevelopment Agehcy, Council and staff to establish parking
métér districts and to determine an equitable plan for revenue
derived from parking meters.
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3. Draft a Council Policy for review at the earliest
possible date by the Public Safety & Neighborhood Services
Committee, which policy should allocate parking meter revenue
among the General Fund, the Urban Super Fund (if created by City
Council in the future), and the Parking Meter Districts in which
the revenue is created, with allocation to be phased-in over a
three-year period, and which should also include a plan for
funding meter conversion from parking meter district allocations.

4. Return the matter to City Council on June 24, 1996 when
Council will deliberate on the budget.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the City Council will review
the program at the end of two years, to ascertain possible

interest of other business districts.

APPROVED: JOHN W. WITT, City Attorney
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Mary Kay Jackson
*E:%)%“-Deputy City Attorney
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